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PREFESTIVAL EVENTS
This weekend starts two of the
Salamonie Summer Festival
events.
  The Queen contest will be held
Saturday, June 29 at 7 p.m. at the
Warren Church of Christ (across
from Cady’s).  Winners will be
announced at this event.
  The Golf Scramble will begin at
7:30 a.m. on Sunday, June 30 at
Arbor Trace Golf Club.  Cost is
$40.00 per person.  All profits go
toward the Salamonie Summer
Festival.

SPECIAL MEETING

The Town Council of the Town of
Warren has scheduled a Special
Meeting for Monday, July 1 at 6:00
p.m. in the Town Council Meeting
Room, 131 N Wayne.  Agenda
items will be 2003 budget, award-
ing of 2002 paving bid, proposed
revisions to personnel policy and
any/all topics which and could be
considered before Town Council.

UMW TO MEET

The Jefferson Center United Meth-
odist Women will meet at the
United Methodist Memorial Home
on Wednesday, July 3, 2002 at
10:00 a.m.
  Ann Brauchla will present the
lesson “Invisible Families in the
United States Today.”  Esther Gray
will give a Mission Moment.

Reservations for the noon meal
due Barbara Hart by June 30.(765-

664-6067)
  Do join us!!!

RECUPERATING
Casey Montgomery, a student at

Southern Wells Elementary and a
son of Dawn (Maddox) and Lyndal

Montgomery, is recuperating at
Parkview Hospital in Fort Wayne.

  Casey fell ten feet from a hay
mow on June 11 and was in a

coma until June 18.  He is now
beginning to walk and talk and
still has a long way to go.
  Words of encouragement can
be sent to him in Room 1411 at

Parkview Hospital, Fort Wayne.

HANDS NEEDED
Calling all Chamber members or
any interested person who would
love to help with the Rodeo!  We
will meet Monday, July 1st at 7

p.m. at the Knight Civic Center

Parking lot.  Please come readsy
to volunteer for Jobs at the Ro-
deo.  We need lots of helpful,
smiling faces.

SUMMER READING
In recognition of the importance
of a child’s reading skills to his
discovery of himself and his world
as well as to his success in school,
the Warren Public Library pro-
vides a summer reading program
for children of the Warren area.
  Children of all ages are encour-
aged to “Read Around Indiana” by
reading books by Indiana authors,
about Indiana or about the state’s
many aspects, including race
cars, the underground railroad,
Indian mounds, farming,

 
pioneers,

the Amish, space travel, Johnny
Appleseed, Abraham Lincoln,
Raggedy Ann and Andy, Little Or-
phan Annie and don’t forget our
favorite cat,  Garfield.
  Reading records can be picked
up beginning July 6.  As Garfield
said, “People who  can read,
should. Reading makes life a lot
easier.”

ONE GENERATION

The Warren Church of Christ (at
3rd and Main) will be hosting One
Generation in concert on Sunday,

July 7 at 2:30 p.m. One Genera-
tion is a group of four men whose

goal is to joyfully sing of God’s
righteousness (Psalm 145:4-7).

They use their unique a cappella
sound to present Christ through a

wide variety of musical styles.
Originally formed in their years at

Huntington College, the group has
been performing together

throughout the United States and
Canada since 1996. They have

written numerous original songs
and have recorded three albums.

Come and join us for an uplifting
time of music and celebration

during the Salamonie Summer
Festival.

BABY PHOTO CONTEST
Don’t forget about the Baby Photo
Contest (sponsored by Country

Calico Club) to be held during the
2002 Salamonie Summer Festi-
val. Child must have been born on
or after January 1, 2001. Picture
must be 5x7 or smaller.  Photo will

be returned after event. One child
per photo, and one photo per child.
Entry forms can be found at

Gene’s Market, Video Vision,
Cady’s Express, Markle Medical
Center, Dr. Berghoff ’s, and
Caylor-Nickel Warren Clinic.
Warren’s Sweetheart will receive
a $50.00 savings bond. Hurry,
entry deadline is this Friday, June
28. A display of the photos will be
located at the “Flower Show” dur-
ing the festival in the Town Annex
building, where you can vote for
your choice. For further informa-
tion, call 375-3128 or 375-2159.

LIBERTY CANTATA
On July 6, 2002 the sanctuary
choir of Dillman United Brethren
Church will present the Cantata
LIBERTY at the Life Center (old
Bluffton High School).  Doors will
open, at the center, at 6:00 and
the program will begin at 7:00.
This program is open to the pub-
lic.  Approximately 60 people are
involved in the program this year.
Come feel the love of God and
Country as this program has all of
our patriotic favorites included.  A
free will donation will be accepted.

FESTIVAL POTATO BAKE
The United Church of Christ,
Warren, will have a Potato Bake
after the Community Church Ser-
vice on July 7th.  The Joy Class is

offering this traditional church din-
ner starting at 11:00 am to 1:00

pm.  Everyone is invited to fix a
large baked potato with all the

trimmings for $5.00.  Children
ages 5-12 are $2.50 and anyone

under 5 is free.  The meal in-
cludes a salad, a variety of cakes

and your choice of lemonade, iced
tea or coffee.  What a great way to

enjoy community fellowship after
the church service.

NEW RATES IN EFFECT

JUNE 30
Effective June 30, 2002 the price
of postage stamps will be 37¢.
The new stamps are already avail-

able at all post offices, along with
3¢ stamps needed to use up old
34¢ stamps.  Below are highlights
of the new rates; information is
also available at www.usps.com.

  FIRST CLASS:  The cost of a 1
oz. letter will be 37¢.  Additional
ounces will remain 23¢ each.  The

post card rate wil l  be 23¢.
Stamped envelopes sold at post
offices will be 45¢ and stamped

postal cards will be 25¢.
  PRIORITY MAIL:   The Flat Rate
Envelope will now be charged the
lower 1-pound rate of $3.85, re-
gardless of the actual weight.
  EXPRESS MAIL: The Flat Rate
Envelope will now be charged at
the ½-pound rate of $13.65.  Ex-
press Mail will include automatic
insurance of up to $100.
  PRESORT & STANDARD MAIL-
ING:   Mailings will now be divided
into pieces that are machinable
and  manual (non-machinable)
and labeled accordingly.  No pack-
aging or rubber bands will be used
on trays of machinable letters.
The annual mailing fee will be
$150.
  SPECIAL SERVICES:  CERTIFI-
CATE OF MAILING- 90¢;  CERTI-
FIED- $2.30;  RETURN RECEIPT
(requested at time of mailing)-
$1.75; INSURANCE- $1.30 and
up; REGISTERED MAIL- $7.50
and up; RESTRICTED DELIV-
ERY- $3.50;  RETURN RECEIPT
FOR MERCHANDISE- $3.00  No
change in COD fees.
  DELIVERY CONFIRMATION
AND SIGNATURE CONFIRMA-
TION:   Delivery Confirmation and
Signature Confirmation will now
be extended to First Class parcel,
described as a parcel in a box or
other packaging that is at least ¾
inch thick at its thickest point and
with an address side that has suf-
ficient room for the delivery ad-
dress, return address, postage,
endorsements or markings, and
the Delivery Confirmation or Sig-
nature Confirmation label.  Fee
for DELIVERY CONFIRMATION
will be Electronic Rates (avail-
able at www.usps.com): First
Class and Package Service (in-
cluding Media Mail and Bound
Printed Matter)- 13¢; Priority Mail-
free.  Retail Rates: First Class
and Package Services- 55¢; Pri-
ority Mail- 40-¢.  SIGNATURE
CONFIRMATION fees will be
$1.30 for Electronic Rates (all mail
classes) and $1.80 for Retail
Rates.

NON-MACHINABLE SURCHAGE
:    A 12¢ surcharge will apply to
letters and mail pieces that can-

non be processed on automated
equipment (manual processing is
more costly).  Pieces that are 1
oz. or less and included any one
of the following will be charged:

More than ¼ inch thick; More than
11 ½ inches long;  More than 6 1/

8 inches high; A Ratio (length
divided by height) less than 1.3 or
more than 2.5 (generally square
or non-rectangular pieces);  Mail
marked “manual” or “hand” can-
cel or process; Enclosed in plas-
tic or similar material; Clasps,
strings or similar closure devices:
Contains pens, keys or other bulky
items in a regular envelope; Too
rigid to run through belts on auto-
mated equipment; Address paral-
lel to the shorter side of mail; Self-
Mailers not folded at the bottom
edge and not sealed with tabs
(NO staples).
  MONEY ORDERS:  The maxi-
mum amount for money orders
will increase to $1000 with fees
as follows: up to $500- 90¢;
$500.01—$1000- $1.25.  Money
Order Inquiry fee will be $3.00.
  POST OFFICE BOX SERVICE:
For customers not eligible for a
no-fee box, Fees will be $24/year
for #1 (smallest); $36/year for #2;
$66/year for #3; $120/year for #4
(drawer).  Deposit for the first two
keys will be $1 each; additional
keys will be $5.40 each.  Upon
return of keys $1 will be refunded
for each key returned.  Lock re-
placement requested by custom-
ers will be charged $11.

MENTORS HIRED
Recently the Huntington County
Family & Work/Life Task Force
was awarded $25,000 to enhance
the Child Care Network Project.
Local employers have been meet-
ing for years to support quality
child care initiatives. Many have
made financial contributions to
increase the supply and quality of
providers who offer care during
non-traditional hours (2nd or 3rd

shift and weekends). A major com-

ponent of the project is a
mentoring program to assist the

new providers in achieving a qual-
ity child care home.

  Three licensed providers were
hired as mentors for the network.

Christie Bell, owner of ABC-123
Daycare in Warren, and Hunting-
ton providers, Barb Conwell, of

Country Kids Daycare, and Kim
Klosowski, of Tots ‘N Not, will
mentor the new providers who
enroll in the network. Wendy Mink,
child care resource and referral

consultant for Dependent Care

CONTINUED PAGE 3
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KUDOS, KICKS & KARATS
VB CHURCH OF THE NAZARENE

765-934-4074

Mike Helms, Pastor

Sunday School ..................... 9:30 a.m.
Adult Worship .....................10:30 a.m.
Children’s Church ................ 10:30a.m.
Youth Hours ...........................6:00p.m.
Evening Praise Hour...............6:00p.m.
Hour of Power (Wed) .............7:00p.m.

CENTRAL CHRISTIAN CHURCH

Van Buren, Indiana
765-934-2199

Rev. Pat Mullen, Pastor

Worship ................................9:00 a.m.
Sunday School ....................10:15 a.m.
Bible Study, Wednesday........6:00 p.m.
Youth Fellowship Sun ............6:00 p.m.

THE CHRISTIAN & MISSIONARY

ALLIANCE — Majenica

Rev. Gus Hacker

Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.
Worship ..............................10:30 a.m.
Sunday Evening  ...................6:00 p.m.
Wednesday Worship .............7:00 p.m.

MT. ETNA  UNITED METHODIST

260/468-2148

Rev. Tom DeFries - Pastor

Worship ................................9:00 a.m.
Sunday School ....................10:00 a.m.

JEFFERSON CENTER UNITED

METHODIST

Corner of 900S & 300W
Kathie Jones, Pastor

Sunday School ......................9:00 a.m.

Worship Service ..................10:00 a.m.
WARREN  UNITED  METHODIST

Rev. Mike Beall, Pastor

Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.

Worship ..............................10:30 a.m.
Handicap Accessible & Staff Nursery

WARREN CHURCH OF CHRIST

375-3022

Stephan Leininger, Pastor

Becky Hartley, SS Supt.

Fellowship  ............................9:15 a.m.

Worship & Communion .........9:30 a.m.

Sunday School ....................10:45 a.m.
DILLMAN UNITED BRETHREN

8888S 1100W-90, Warren

375-2779

Lynn Mefferd, Pastor

Jim Pryor, Associate Pastor

Sun - Pastor’s Prayer Closet...7:30a.m.

          1st Worship Service..... 8:15a.m.

          Sunday School..............9:30a.m.
          2nd Worship Service...10:30a.m.
          Youth Group (Jr/Sr)......5:30p.m.

          Prayer Service ............ 6:30p.m.

Wed.  Bible Study ..................9:00a.m.
          Adv. Club (4yr-6th).....6-7:30p.m.

McNATT UNITED METHODIST

375-4359

Bill VanHaften, Pastor

B. Morton, Supt.

Coffee Fellowship...................8:30 a.m.

Worship ................................9:15 a.m.
Sunday School ....................10:30 a.m.

Bible Study - Wed. ............... 7:00 p.m.

WARREN 1st BAPTIST CHURCH

Corner of N. Wayne & Matilda Sts.

Rev. Bill Fisher, Interim Pastor

Sandy Richison, S.S. Supt.

Sunday School ......................9:00 a.m.
Sunday  Worship .................10:00 a.m.
Youthquake (grades 7-12)....6:30 p.m. Sun
Wednesday Prayer Mtg ........ 6:30 p.m.
Exercise Class (Tues/Thurs)..7:00 p.m.

VB UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

765-934-2031

Pastor Blake J. Neff

Youth Pastor Adam Pierce

Worship Service ................... 9:30 a.m.
Sunday School  ................... 10:45a.m.
UMYF  ..............................6- 7:30 p.m.
Prayer-Bible Study (Thur)...... 7:30 p.m.

www.vanburenumc.org
BOEHMER UNITED METHODIST

Rev. Barry Humble, Pastor

Joe Kober, S.S. Supt.

Sunday Worship  ....................9:30a.m.
Sunday School ....................10:30 a.m.

HANFIELD UNITED METHODIST

101 N 400 E - Marion, IN

765/664-8726

Timothy Helm, Senior Pastor

1st Worship............................8:20 a.m.
2nd Worship...........................9:45 a.m.
3rd Worship ........................11:11 a.m.

Sunday School Children & Youth

Programs
PLUM TREE UNITED CHURCH

OF CHRIST

375-2691

Dr. Jeane Spoor, Pastor

Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.
Worship ..............................10:30 a.m.

LANCASTER WESLEYAN

468-2411

Doug Sharrard, Pastor

David Thrift, S.S. Supt.

Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.

Worship ..............................10:30 a.m.
Evening Service ....................6:00 p.m.
Wednesday:

CYC/Teen/Adult Meetings .....7:00 p.m.

UNITED METHODIST MEMORIAL

HOME

SUNDAY:

Morning Worship ...................9:30 a.m.
OTHER  SERVICES  BY ANNOUNCEMENT
Tues, Thurs, Fri & Sat
Chapel Services ....................9:00 a.m.

MOUNT ETNA WESLEYAN

Wayne Wright, Pastor

Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.
Worship ..............................10:30 a.m.

Sunday Evening  ...................6:00 p.m.

Mid-Week (Wed)  ..................6:00 p.m.
ASBURY CHAPEL

UNITED METHODIST

8013W 1100S - 90, Montpelier

Pastor - Steve Gray

Sunday School ......................9:45 a.m.
Worship  .............................10:45 a.m.

Wed Evening Carry-in & Fellowship
        ......................................6:30 p.m.

WARREN  WESLEYAN  CHURCH

375-2330

www.hows.net/46792WCT
Rev. Bill Barlow, Pastor

Wesley Welch, Supt.

Sue Brown, Children's Ministry

Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.
Worship ..............................10:15 a.m.
Children's Church  ...............10:15 a.m.
Evening Worship  ...................6:00p.m.
Thursday Bible Study .............7:00p.m.

LIBERTY CENTER BAPTIST

CHURCH

694-6622

Pastor Dan Sommer

Sunday School ......................9:00 a.m.
Fellowship ............................ 9:55a.m.
Worship ...............................10:00p.m.
Wed. Bible Study ................. 7:00 p.m.

SALAMONIE CHURCH OF

BRETHREN

468-2412

Olden Mitchell, Interim Pastor

Worship ................................9:30 a.m.
Church School .....................10:45a.m.

BUCKEYE CHRISTIAN CHURCH

758-2085

Nathan Doyle, Minister

Sandy Keplinger, Supt.

Worship ................................9:30 a.m.
Sunday School ....................10:30 a.m.

BANQUO CHRISTIAN CHURCH

8294S 900W 35

Gary Riley, Pastor

Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.

Worship .............................. 10:30

a.m.
Youth Choir Practice ............ 5:00 p.m.
Wed. Bible Study ..................6:30 p.m.

Thurs. Kings Kids ..................6:30 p.m.

BYG Youth Svc. (2&4Sun.) .. 6:00 p.m.
CWF Ladies (3 Tue) ..............6:00 p.m.
1st Sun. (Qtrly) Praise Hour.. 6:30 p.m.

LIBERTY CENTER

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Steve Bard, Pastor

Morning Worship ...................9:30 a.m.

Sunday School ....................10:45 a.m.

HILLCREST CHURCH OF THE

NAZARENE

375-2510

Bill Keen, Pastor

Ed Kessler, Assoc. Pastor

Bus Service 375-2510

Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.

Worship ..............................10:30 a.m.

Evening Worship....................6:00 p.m.
Youth Group (Sun.)................6:00 p.m.
Wed. Midweek Service...........7:00 p.m.

UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST

375-2102

Charles Dye ,Jr., Pastor

Sunday Worship................... 9:30 a.m.

Junior Church ..................... 10:00 a.m.

Sunday School ................... 10:30 a.m.
Communion 1st Sunday of the Month
Fun Factory  1st/3rd Sundays 6:00p.m.

THE NEW BEGINNING

SR 218, 2 1/8 mile west of Poneto

Steve Sutton, Pastor

765/728-2065 for more info

Sunday Worship....................10:30a.m.

ThursdayPrayer Meeting ...... 7:00 p.m.
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Attend  the Church

of  your  choice

MEMBER FDIC

Warren Community

Banking Center

450 Bennett Dr.
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Strong  & Secure Since 1947

www.marklebank.com
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Serving Warren &

Liberty Center

375-2111

Your

"Internet Connection"

P O Box 326

Warren, IN  46792

Ph.  260-375-2201

D & D BIKE

Over 200 in Stock

Phone 375-3828 or

1-800-356-4440

Downtown Warren

CITIZENS

TELEPHONE

CORP.

Zeller  Construction

Owner:  Larry Highley

 375-3477 or 260/359-2331
Pole Barns, New Homes,

Remodeling, Garages, Siding,
Windows & Roofing

HEYDE OIL INC.
d/b/a

Huggy Bear
Ice Cream Stop and

Huggy Bear Quik Stop
& Motel

UNITED

METHODIST

MEMORIAL

HOME

AMERICAN KIDS: THEY ARE THE HUMAN CAPITAL IN OUR

TECHNOLOGICAL FUTURE
There used to be an assumption that natural resources  determined
whether a nation’s economy would grow and be successful.  But  some
economists believe that the central factor in a nation’s growth is the
education and skill base of its citizens.
  The American economy has shown more sustained growth than
almost any other, but American high school students don’t rank high
on international tests. How can that be?
  Economist Michael Elliot, writing in Time, says American universities
are outstanding, but they couldn’t do the job if high schools weren’t
doing theirs.
  High schools are doing a better job than ever before. They have
returned to basics while assessing student performance in state-
mandated tests. At the same time, American kids have become
Internet savvy and keyboard confident  in  grade school. By the time
they graduate from high school, they have developed the skills and
comfort with technology that are vital for success at college or in the
job market.
  There’s more. It’s a hidden element in our schools: American stu-
dents learn technology, social skills, and group work in environments
that celebrate diversity!
  Education in some urban schools can’t compete with that of foreign
countries. But in general, the combination of basics, technology, and
diversity in American schools will help maintain the U.S. economy
better than the oil or diamonds of other nations will, Elliot says.

RECOVERING FROM THE LOSS OF A BELOVED PET
When a pet dies, people find themselves apologizing to friends for
their sad mood or their tears. Rather, they should realize that when
pets become members of the family, mourning is unavoidable.
  But how do you recover? Psychologists for the Association for Pet
Loss and Bereavement in New York City give this advice.
  1. Have a small memorial service. It will be very therapeutic.
  2. Recall happy memories of your pet with others who knew him.
  3. Give yourself permission to grieve. Stress and fatigue are results
of denial.
  4. Talk about it with those who share your love of animals.
  5. Recognize that this pet can never be replaced, but leave yourself
open -for a new pet when you are ready.
  6. Eat well, get enough sleep and exercise.
  7. Remember your pet loved you and was one of the lucky animals.
  8. Tell kids the truth. Say the pet died, not that it was put to sleep or
went to heaven, says Dr. Wallace Sife, author of The Loss of a Pet

(Howell Book House).
  9. Think of your other pets. Animals view death as a natural thing.
Writing in Prevention, Sife says letting them sniff the body lets them

know what has happened so they won’t be looking for their friend.

Kevin J. DeaKyne DDS P.C.
470 Bennet Dr. Suite A, Warren

                 (260)375-2626    (800)236-0891

Summer Hours

Mon. 9-6, Tue 7-4, Wed 7-4, Thur 7-3

In office Monday & Thursday

during the lunch hour.

New Patients Welcome
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AREA  NEWS

Fine Quality Furniture at Affordable Prices

"Stop in & say hi"

427 Matilda,

Warren

 375-3600

SUSAN CAREY

Sales Assistant

Located at MarkleBank

1405 Baker Place

Bluffton, IN  46714

260-824-3616

Fax: 260-824-8027

Also available by appointment in Warren 375-4550.

Call Susan for all your investment needs.

• Free 30 Day Trial
• 15 Gallons Free!
• No Delivery or Set Up Fee
• All for $9.95 per month

        260/375-3565

1205 Huntington Avenue
Warren, IN  46792

Water Cooler

       HANDCRAFTERS MARKETPLACE

           Downtown Warren

Open Extended
Hours During

The Salamonie
Summer Festival

Regular StoreHours

Tue – Fri 10:00 – 5:30

Saturday 10:00 – 4:00

“Brimming Full of Charm

And American Spirit”

Coming In July

“Scapino!”
The Pulse Opera

House
BOX OFFICE 375-7017

Community  Calendar
   Items listed here are open to the public.  If  there is an admission

charge or items are for sale or a donation is necessary, there is a one-
time $5 fee to be listed.    Events can be listed for as long as 6 months.
(If an  event is cancelled, please notify WW.)   Only event, place, time,
and sponsor, for events in  Warren, and the surrounding area will be

Jun 28 Warren Recycle Day

July 6 Basket Bingo Benefit for Colin McIntire 10 a.m. KCC

July 7 Joy Class Potato Bake 11to 1 United Church of Christ

Bread of Life Food Pantry - Wed 4 - 6pm, Sat 10 - noon at KCC or

by appointment - Call 375-2381.  Bargain Basement - Friday &

Saturday 9  - 4 at KCC

PJ's Flower & Gift Shop
M-T-W-F 9-5; Th & S 9-12

114 N Wayne St, Warren
(260)375-2702

Need Balloons for a Float...

Call us for Special Pricing

MORE PAGE 1
Management, Inc., has been con-
tracted to coordinate the project.
The mentors will share their knowl-
edge and experience with the new
providers and assist them with
creating a professional develop-
ment plan that leads toward licen-
sure. Additionally,

  
the new pro-

viders will enroll in Child Develop-
ment Assessment (CDA) classes
as required by Indiana licensing
regulations.
  The mentors are actively pursu-
ing training as well. They will be
attending a special 3-hour men-
tor training on Thursday, June 27.
In addition, the mentors will be
working towards 90 hours of train-
ing as a requirement for accredi-
tation. Accreditation is a nation-
al ly recognized assessment
through the National Association
of Family Child Care that empha-
sizes quality in 6 areas: relation-
ships, environment, activities,
developmental learning goals,
safety and health, and profes-
sional and business practices.
Though Kids Kampus is accred-
ited through the National Asso-
ciation for the Education of Young
Children, currently there are no
accredited family child care
homes in Huntington County. This
will be a major step for improving
the quality of child care homes in
our county as each of the mentors
will be asked to take a closer look
at their program and create their
own professional development
plan. The project coordinator will
set up monthly meetings to assist
the mentors with their mentoring
responsibilities as well as help
them with the requirements for
accreditation.
  Beginning next month applica-
tions will be accepted for network
providers. More information will
follow, but interested individuals
may contact Wendy Mink at 468-
9027. Parents who are looking for
child care or who would like a
Report Card to evaluate the qual-
ity of their current provider may
also call the above number for
child care resource and referral
assistance.

QUAYLE GOLF OUTING

Vice President Quayle will return
to the area to participate the
Eighth Annual Quayle Center
Classic Golf outing and charity
auction at Orchard Ridge Country
Club in Fort Wayne. The event
begins on Sunday, July 7, with a
reception at 4:30 p.m. followed by

dinner and a charity auction at
5:30 p.m. On Monday, July 8, golf-
ers will tee-off at 9:00 am. at the
18-hole annual golf outing fol-
lowed by an awards luncheon.

Participants will receive foursome
photos on the course with the Vice
President, and prizes will be

awarded to all teams.
  Among the items to be auctioned
at the dinner will be dinner/the-
atre packages, trips, artwork,
shopping sprees, electronic

equipment and celebrity
autographed items. Kent
Hormann from WKJG-TV and
Steve Shine will serve as emcees
  Entry fees are $300 for both days’

events, and $90 for non-golfers

interested in attending the dinner
charity auction only. Course spon-
sorships are also available. For
more information and entry forms,
contact The Dan QuayIe Center
at 260-356-6356. Final entry
deadline is June 29.
  All proceeds from the Quayle
Center Classic benefit the educa-
tional programs and exhibits of
The Dan Quayle Center in Hun-
tington, home of the United States
Vice Presidential Museum. The
Museum is a destination for visi-
tors from around the country as
well as the world to learn more
about the history of the vice presi-
dency and those who have served
in the office. The Museum pro-
vides educational programming
for schoolchildren from Indiana
and Ohio. Nine educational pro-
grams are offered for students in
second grade through high
school. Each program is unique,
covering topics ranging from the
history of the vice presidency to
the workings of state and federal
government.
  For more information please
contact the Museum at (260) 356-
6356. The Dan Quayle Center is
the home of the United States
Vice Presidential Museum. The
Museum provides educational
programming and exhibits about
Vice President Dan Quayle, the
Indiana Vice Presidents and the
Office of the Vice President and
all those who have held it. The
Center is open Tuesday through
Saturday 10:00 am. to 4:00 pm.
and Sunday,

 
1:00 to 4:00 pm. It is

closed on Mondays and major
holidays. Educational tours are
available for school and adult
groups upon request.  During the
past year, 3,000 students from
Indiana and Ohio have partici-
pated in educational programs
provided at the Museum.

4-H ANIMAL ENTRIES DUE
4-H members planning to exhibit
animals and poultry at the Hun-

tington County 4-H Fair need to
submit their livestock and/or poul-

try pre-entry forms to the Hunting-
ton County Extension Office no

later than Wednesday, July 3. Pre-
entry forms were mailed to 4-H

members during the week of June
17. If 4-H members have not re-
ceived the pre-entry information,
contact the Extension Office im-
mediately.
  The 4-H Fair Board and 4-H ani-
mal superintendents use the pre-
entry forms to determine stall/pen/
cage set-up at the 4-H Fair. With-
out this information, pen space at
the fair may not be available for 4-
H members and their animals.
  For more information, contact
the Purdue Extension - Hunting-
ton County Office at (260) 358-
4826 or 2358-4827.

MINI 4-H FUN DAY
There will be a Mini 4-H Fun Day
Workshop on Tuesday, July 2 from
10:00 am-3:00 pm at Heritage Hall
in Hier’s Park. Make sure that
your son/daughter brings a sack
lunch. *lf you are a Mini 4-H’er
and have not called in your t-shirt
size, please call the Extension
Office at 358-4826.

REVERSING THE TREND
Today the trend is for small coun-
try Meat Processing Plants to
close because of the cost of meet-
ing government health standards
and the lack of family members
who want to continue on with the
business. Manleys are the excep-
tion because they have met these
health standards and have family
members willing to dedicate them-
selves to the challenges of the
retail fresh meat business. The
Manley family invites you to come
celebrate with them on June
26,2002 at 3:00PM for a ribbon
cutting ceremony and an open
house that will feature Meat Spe-
cials.
  The open house will extend
through June 27,28, & 29th. Hours
will be from 8AM to 5 PM Thurs-
day and Friday. Saturday hours
will be from 8 AM to 12 PM (noon).
  Briner Building, Inc. salutes the
Manley Family for continuing the
tradition of locally raised quality
fresh meat direct from the farm.
Manley Services Available: Cattle,
Hog & Deer Processing, Cured
and smoked products, Catering
small and large groups, Hog
Roast, Canned meat, Deli - Retail

meats, cheeses, salads, cold cuts
and etc.

COUNCIL NOTES

The Van Buren Town Council held
a short meeting on  Wednesday
evening, June 19.  The meeting
was held in the  Council Room at
Town Hall and was called to order
at 7 p.m. by president Tony Manry.
All in attendance repeated the
Pledge to the American flag.
  Minutes of the previous meeting
were approved as submitted.   The
meeting opened with a Public
Hearing to vacate an easement
on Hill Street.  Council voted in
favor of the request. Officer Pat
Collins reported on activities of
the Police Department.

  A town pick-up truck was dam-
aged when geese hit the wind-
shield.  In at attempt to stop the
driver hit the accelerator instead
of the brake and hit a pole. Coun-
cil approved an estimate from
Ernie’s Body Shop to have the
damage repaired.
  IACT Roundtable was scheduled
for Tuesday, June 25.  Expected
to attend were:  Tony Manry,
Marvin Surber, Dean Baker and
Michelle Sexton.
  Council voted to accept a bid
from Fanning/Howey for a Waste-
water Planning Study.
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Dye Insurance Agency
Specializing in Long Term Care and Medicare

Supplement needs.  We represent all major

insurance companies.  Please call for a free quote.

George R. Dye, Agent - Lois I. Dye, Agent
Karen S. Campbell, Office Manager

260-375-2424 • Fax 260-375-2423
121 N Wayne Street • Warren
Service is all we have to sell.

• Lawn Fertilizing      • Driveway Repair

• New Lawns       • Post Hole Digging

• Lawn Rolling      • Landscaping

• Lawn Mowing

Ben Herr  -   CALL FOR QUOTES

7861W 900S 90 Cell: 260/417-2740

Warren, IN  46792          260/375-3777

Scrub Shirts, Jackets, Pants, &

Stethoscope Covers,

 made to order.

Matching Scrunchies &

Headbands too.

Call Nicki Zoda

260/375-3531

www.ZZTopps.net

JOINS MARKLEBANK
Travis Holdman, President & CEO
of MarkleBank, has announced
that Bluffton’s Rick Oatess has
been hired as an Assistant Trust
Officer and Security Officer at the
bank’s main office, located at 180
Morse Street in downtown Markle.
  Oatess comes to MarkleBank
after recently retiring from the In-
diana State Police.  In 23 years
with ISP, Oatess has served as a
Trooper, Detective and most re-
cently, as a Sergeant Criminalist
at the State Police Laboratory in
Fort Wayne.
  Holding a Bachelor of Arts de-
gree in Sociology and a minor in
Business Administration from
DePauw University, Oatess also
holds a Master’s degree in Soci-
ology and Social Psychology from
Ball State University.
  Rick and his wife, Terri, live in
Bluffton and have three children,
including a daughter April, who is
a second-grade teacher in
Muncie, a daughter, Leslie, a se-
nior studying nursing at Ball State
University and a son, Tyler, who
is a sophomore at Ball State ma-
joring in Teaching Physical Edu-
cation. Oatess and his family are
members of the First Church of
Christ in Bluffton, where he serves
as an Elder. Oatess has also been
active in the Parlor City Lodge
#134 of the Fraternal Order of
Police.

HIRES COMMERCIAL LOAN

OFFICER

Travis Holdman, President & CEO
of MarkleBank, has announced
that Paul Grandlienard has been
hired as a Relationship Banker,
filling the role of commercial loan
officer at the bank’s main office,
located at 180 Morse Street in
downtown Markle.
  “The addition of Paul to the
MarkleBank family gives us a com-
petitive advantage and his expe-
rience will be invaluable as we
move forward” Holdman said.
  Grandlienard comes to
MarkleBank with 16 years of com-
munity banking experience, in-
cluding work as an Agricultural
and Commercial Lender and
Branch Manager.
  A graduate of Purdue Univer-
sity, with a degree in Agricultural
Economics, Grandlienard is also
a graduate of the Ohio Banker’s
Association Schools of Agricul-
tural Lending and Advanced Com-
mercial Lending and School of

Banking.
  Grandlienard and his wife live in
Monroe, Indiana, with their three
children, Stuart, Jared and Jes-
sica. He has been active in the

Decatur Chamber of Commerce,
Junior Achievement and the Opti-
mist Club. He and his family are

members of the Decatur Church
of God.

CALLS FOR ARTWORK FOR

SEPT. 11 RRIBUTE
On Sept. 11, Ivy Tech State Col-
lege at Indianapolis will present
“Somber Tribute, Serene Celebra-

tion” in observance of the one-
year anniversary of the Sept. 11,

2001, tragedies. The public, as

well as Ivy Tech students, staff
and faculty, are invited to a me-
morial program to be held from
8:30 to 9:45 a.m. in the audito-
rium of the College’s North Merid-
ian Center at One W. 26th St.
  “The country is still healing from
the events of Sept. 11, and Ivy
Tech recognizes the need to honor
those who lost their lives in the
tragedies,” said Gerald I. Lamkin,
president of the College. “We all
have stories to tell, and we hope
this event will bring the Indianapo-
lis community together in a spirit
of remembrance, tribute and pa-
triotism.”
  The College will also be accept-
ing original literary works and 2-D
and 3-D artwork to be displayed
on campus throughout the day.
Participation is open to the public
and any student, staff or faculty
member of Ivy Tech State Col-
lege. Submissions must be
smaller than 4' by 4' and may
include, but are not limited to,
poetry, short stories, photographs,
sculptures, paintings, needlework
and ceramics. Artwork and liter-
ary works should pay tribute to
the Sept. 11 tragedies, celebrate
the determination of the human
spirit in the aftermath of tragedy,
and/or keep in the spirit of Ameri-
can patriotism. The College re-
serves the right to deny accep-
tance of or refuse to display any
works it deems inappropriate.
  Area artists should deliver all
artwork to the loading dock of the
Indianapolis campus at One W.
26th St. Monday through Friday
between 9 a.m. and 3 p.m. All
submissions should be labeled
with the artist’s name, address,
daytime phone number, title of
work and art medium or literary
genre. The deadline for all sub-
missions is Aug. 1. Artwork will be
on display at the campus on Sept.
11 from 8 a.m. to 7 p.m. Artwork
must be picked up by Sept. 18
unless special arrangements are
made. All works not picked up by
this date will become the property
of Ivy Tech State College.
  Contact Sherris Johnson, assis-
tant director for special organiza-
tions, at (317) 921-4975 if you
would like to submit artwork or if
you have questions about any of
the College’s Sept. 11 tribute ac-
tivities.
  Ivy Tech State College is an
open-door college offering two-
year degrees, technical certificate
programs and customized train-
ing for Indiana’s businesses and
industries. The Ivy Tech system

has 23 campuses and several in-
structional centers in communi-
ties across Indiana.

STARTING A SMALL BUSI-

NESS

Instead of going to work for some-

one else, are you thinking about
starting your own business?
  To help you decide, the Federal

Consumer Information Center is
offering a package of two publica-
tions — Starting a Small  Busi-
ness from the U.S. Small Busi-
ness Administration and A Guide

to Business Credit for Women,
Minorities, and Small Businesses

from the Federal Reserve Sys-

tem.  These booklets are packed
with information on such topics
as developing a business plan,
how to get loans, where to turn for
technical help, sorting through
legalities, understanding cash
flow, marketing, and more.
  Whatever your skill or idea, the
information in this package can
help you assess your abilities and
better your chances of succeed-
ing.  Do you have a new idea to
sell, or a new twist to an old idea? 
If your idea or service isn’t unique,
are you “the best on the block?”  If
not, can you become the best? 
Are you a self-starter?  Will you
work overtime for something you
believe in?
  Getting started is a big step,
requiring a lot of work and finan-
cial preparation.  After your know
the type of business you want to
run, learn how to select a location
and evaluate your competition. 
Find out how to get the money
you’ll need for start-up or for ex-
panding operations.
  Get sound business advice from
the experts on owning and run-
ning your own business.  There
are three easy ways to get these
valuable publications.  This pack-
age costs $1.00.
  * Call toll-free 1(888) 8 PUEBLO. 
That’s 1 (888)878-3256, week-
days 8 a.m. to 8 p.m. ET and ask
for the “Small Business” pack-
age.
  * Send your name and address
to Small Business, Pueblo, Colo-
rado 81009.
 * Visit http://www.pueblo.gsa.
gov and read or print these and
hundreds of other FCIC publica-
tions for free.

PERSONAL EMERGENCY

RESPONSE

If you live alone, how would you
get help in an emergency if you
couldn’t get to a phone?
  One sure way is to get a Per-
sonal Emergency Response
System (PERS).  A PERS is a
small electronic device like a
pendant or watch that you can
wear or carry.  If emergency
help is needed — medical, fire or
police — the system telephones
an emergency response center
where you are identified.  The
center will then either contact you
or alert an emergency service to
go to your home.
  To learn more, get a copy of
Personal Emergency Response
Systems (Item 378J, 50¢).  Call

toll-free 1 (888) 8 PUEBLO, that’s
1 (888) 878-3256, and ask for
Item 378J.
  Or send your name and address,
and the appropriate item
number and charge to Federal
Consumer Information Center,
Pueblo, CO 81009.  And visit
www.pueblo.gsa.gov to read or
print this and hundreds of other
FCIC publications for free.

CHILD SUPPORT

      ENFORCEMENT
Are you are a parent — divorced,
separated or never married — with
children to support?   Do you need
help to collect child support from
the other parent who has been
ordered to pay?
  The Handbook on Child Support
Enforcement (Item 505J, free)
from the U.S. Department of
Health and Human Services can
help you get what your child de-
serves.
  The process of obtaining child
support begins at your local child
support enforcement (CSE) of-
fice.  Generally run by the states,
CSE programs are found in your
telephone directory, usually un-

der the state/county social ser-
vices agency.  They are also listed
in the back of the Handbook.
  Learn more about your rights in
getting child support, including
health insurance and how to work
across state lines, with the Hand-
book on Child Support Enforce-
ment.  For your free copy, please
call 1 (888) 8 PUEBLO, that’s 1
(888) 878-3256 and ask for Item
505J.  Or send you name and
address to the Federal Consumer
Information Center, Dept. 505J,
Pueblo, CO 81009.  And visit
www.pueblo.gsa.gov to read or
print this and hundreds of other
FCIC publications for free.
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THANK YOU
The family of Barbara Falk would
like to thank everyone for their
prayers, kindness and generosity
during the illness and loss of our
mother.
  A special thank you to Hospice
of NorthEast Indiana.

  Thank you again,
Barb’s kids & friends.

TAYLOR
Monte Paul Taylor, son of Jeanette
Taylor and the late Robert M. Tay-
lor, died Tuesday, June 18, 2002
at home after an extended illness.
He lived with his grandparents,
Montie and Charles A. Waite for
30 years prior to the death of both
grandparents, on a farm near
Warren Indiana.
  When be returned to Muncie, he
worked at Cannon Industries,
Hillcroft Center, for 25 years. He
was a member of High Street
United Methodist Church; Boy
Scouts of America; WIPB TV;
WBST Radio; Indianapolis Mu-
seum Of Art; Muncie Children’s
Museum; and the YMCA. He en-
joyed helping with the original
Special Olympics in Muncie. He
loved horseback riding, garden-
ing, and working on his loom.
  He is survived by his mother;
sister, Marsha Baird (husband
Gail);  three nieces, Marcie
Burleson (husband David)
Danvil le, I l l inois; Melissa
Schafstal l  (husband Kelly)
Muncie; and Marie Baird, a stu-
dent at IU; a great niece, Marissa
Burleson; a great nephew, Lukas
Burleson and several cousins.
  Services were held at Parson
Mortuary with Pastor Charlotte
Overmyer officiating.
  Memorials may be sent to
Hillcroft Center, 114 E. Streeter,
Muncie, Indiana 47303, or any
charity of the donors choice.

LANDRUM
Funeral services for Paul M.
Landrum, 79, of Huntington
County, were held at the
Salamonie Church of the Breth-
ren, 266W Co. Rd. 600S, Hun-
tington County.
  Visitation hours were held at
Myers Funeral Home Huntington
Chapel and at the church prior to
services.
  Mr. Landrum died at 12:36 p.m.
Tuesday, June 18, 2002 from in-
juries sustained in an automobile
accident at Huntington County

Roads 300S and 200W.
  A lifetime Lancaster Township,
Huntington County, farmer, he
also worked at the power house
at International Harvester in Fort
Wayne for 19 years and also as
an insurance agent for Farm Bu-
reau Insurance in Huntington
County.
  Mr. Landrum served three terms
as a member of the Huntington
County Community School Dis-
trict board and two terms as the
board’s president. He was a
graduate in 1940 of Lancaster
High School.
  He was a member of the
Salamonie Church of the Breth-
ren, where he served as a dea-
con, trustee and Sunday school
teacher.
  He was born in Huntington Nov.
8, 1922, a son of Raymond and
Lillie Burnworth Landrum. His
marriage in Fort Wayne on Feb.
16, 1947 was to Clara M. “Peg”
Robinson, who survives.
  Additional survivors are four
sons, Steven P., Douglas A. and
Mark E., all of Huntington, and
Michael J. of Warren; a daughter,
Mrs. Kerry (Linda) Crow of Markle;
two brothers, Wayne of Florida,
and Myron of Warren; a sister,
Mary Louise Rich of Huntington;
and 13 grandchildren. A brother
and a sister are deceased.
  Interment followed services in
Lancaster Cemetery in Hunting-
ton County.
  Memorials to the church.

DOLBY
Robert W. “Bob” Dolby, 69, died
at 11:21 p.m. Friday, June 21,
2002 at his home in Lancaster
Township, Huntington County,
following an extended illness.
  Mr. Dolby worked for 30 years at
Dana Corporation in Marion, retir-
ing in 1984 as a millwright super-
visor.
  He was a member of the Pleas-
ant Grove United Methodist
Church and was a 1950 graduate
of Lancaster High School in Hun-
tington County.
  He was born in Huntington July
18, 1932, a son of Howard Eu-
gene and Mary Jane Brown Dolby.
His marriage to Geraldine
Gholson, who survives, took place
on July 14, 1973 at Huntington.
  Surviving, in addition to his wife,
are two sons, Delbert Burton and
Rick Burton, both of Huntington;
three daughters, Rhonda Morgan
of Tulsa, Okla., Anita Runion of

Huntington and Deanna Burton of
Colorado Springs, Colo.; one
brother, Lowell Dolby of Majenica;
three sisters, Mrs. Jack (Mary
Louise) Steward of Delta Junc-
tion, Alaska, Mrs. Robert (Earline)
Lowery of Warren and Mrs. Ralph
(Twyla) Brown of Noblesville; 17
grandchildren; and six great-
grandchildren. A son, Gordon
Wayne Dolby, a sister and two
brothers are deceased.
  Services were held at Myers
Funeral Home Huntington Chapel
with Rev. Russell Buzzard offici-
ating. Interment was in Lancaster
Cemetery in southern Huntington
County.
  Memorials to Parkview Hunting-
ton Home Healthcare and Hos-
pice.

MOUNSEY

Opel L. Mounsey, 96, formerly of
Bluffton, died at 5:30 p.m. Jun 24,
2002 at Meadowvale Care & Re-
habilitation Bluffton.
  Mrs Mounsey was born May 8,
1906 in Huntington County to
Rodney and Jennie (McClurg)
Schenerhorn.  She married John
V. Mounsey on November 14,
1925 in Huntington.  He preceded
her in death on November 21,
1970.
  Mrs. Mounsey was the pastor of
the New Light Christian Church in
Bluffton for 8 ½ years, ordained
minister of the Christian Confer-
ence and member of the Trinity
Bible Methodist Church of Toc-
sin.
  Survivors include three sons,
Gaylor of Bluffton, Edgar of Ocola,
FL and Jerry of Keystone and two
daughters, Mrs Tom (Wilma)
Satierfield of Lexington, TN and
Mrs Max (Jeanette) Haffner of
Lafayette.  There are several
grandchildren and several great-
grandchildren.
   Mrs Mounsey was preceded in
death by a sister, Ester
Schenerhorn in 1924.
  Calling hours are 2 to 8 p.m. on
Thursday, June 27, at Thoma/
Rich, Hewitt & Chaney Funeral
Home in Bluffton and one hour
prior to the service on Friday at
the Bible Methodist Church in
Tocsin.
  Memorials may be made to the
Bible Methodist Church Mission-
ary Fund.

BIRTHS
Ryan E. and Melinda J. Walters
Bowman, Huntington are the par-
ents of a son, Rylee Edwin Wayne
Bowman, born at 9:19 p.m. May
30, 2002 at Parkview Huntington
Hospital.  The baby weighed 8
pounds, 11 ¼ ounces at birth, and
joins a sister, Mickalea, 2.
  Grandparents are Paula Evans,
Markle; Gary and Bernie Walters,
Huntington; and Joe and Julie
Bowman, Warren.  Great-grand-
parents are Dorotha Brown, War-
ren; Paul and Rusty Dolby, Markle
and Glen Bowman, Huntington.
  Wilbur W. and Sarah K. Bittner
Wright, Warren, are the parents
of a son, Lane Colten, born at
2:41 a.m. June 1, 2002 at Lutheran
Hospital, Fort Wayne.  The baby
weighed 6 pounds, 6 ounces at
birth.
  Grandparents are Bob and Paula
Bittner, Huntington and Jim and
Pam Wright, Huntington.  Great-
grandparents are Bill and Arlene
Switzer, Geneva Wright and Alice
Lane, all of Huntington.

50TH ANNIVERSARY
Rev. and Mrs. John A. Pattison,
801 Huntington Avenue, Town
House 47, Warren, Indiana will
celebrate their 50th wedding anni-
versary with an Open House from
2-4 P.M. Saturday, July 6th in the
Fults Recreation Room of the
United Methodist Memorial Home
in Warren.
  Their children, Rev. and Mrs.
Scott Pattison, of Attica, Mr. and
Mrs. John Pattison of Cambridge
City, and Rev. and Mrs. Steve
(Becky) Pritchman of Kokomo will
host the event.
  John A. Pattison and Debris J.
(Dee) Taylor were married July 3,
1952 in the College Avenue United
Methodist Church in Muncie.
  Rev. Pattison retired from active
ministry from the Van Buren
United Methodist Church in 1994.

Mrs. Pattison was a former teacher
at Marion High School and retired
from Indiana Wesleyan Univer-
sity in 1995.
  The family requests that gifts be
omitted.

66TH ANNIVERSARY
Russell and Olive Dalrymple of
Warren will celebrate their 66th

wedding anniversary on July 3,
2002.  They are the parents of
three children and have 12 grand-
children and 21 great-grandchil-
dren.

50 YEARS TOGETHER
Bob and Betty Sills, Keystone,
will celebrate their 50th anniver-
sary with a reception dinner on
June 29th at Eagleview Lodge at
Mt. Zion, hosted by their children
and grandchildren.
  Bob Sills and Betty Lou Slentz
were married April 19, 1952 by
Rev. Ed Smith.  June Ann Schrock
of Hartford City and Ronald
McDonald of Warren were their
attendants.
  They are the parents of Lester
and Cindy (Sills) Davis, Randy
and Lisa (Pernell) Sills, Rod and
Laura (Couch) Sills and David and
Pam (Sills) Kratzer.  They have
eight grandchildren and two great-
grandchildren.

Full Service Florist

Creative Designs
for  all Occasions
�Weddings �Funerals
� Hospitals � Parties
� Annivesaries �

Balloons Also

260-375-4606

We Deliver

          Mon-Fri 9-5

             Sat 9-12

1 mile East of
Warren on 1000S

(3rd St. Ext.)
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THE M’EATING PLACE
Now Serving Pizzas

Breakfast, Lunch & Dinner Specials

Hours:

5:30 a.m. to 9 p.m. Mon - Sat

116 S First St - Van Buren

765/934-3541
Carry-outs Available

Well System Repairs
• Plumbing (CP10100017)
• Water Conditioning

• Sewer Cleaning

260/375-2023

#1 Employee Installers - No

Subs!

#2 Experienced, Courteous

Designers

#3 Your  Room   is  Custom

Designed For Your Home

#4 Locally Owned Since 1976

#5 Apples To Apples Lowest

Prices

#6 Full Service Showroom -

     9 Rooms on Display

www.wazimmer.com

Free IN-Home Estimate

1-800-222-0615

Mon - Fri 8-6 Sat 8-4

US 24 East at Broadway
Huntington, IN  46750

  6 Good Reasons...

     To Buy Your  Sunroom From

KIWANIS NEWS
On June 22 the Warren Area
Kiwanis club met with Betty Yoder
opening the meeting. Prayer was
offered by Lou Ann Shafer and
Betty led the group in the pledge
to the flag.
  On this second meeting of the
month in June, a Scholarship
breakfast was held for 18.  Joan
Boyer, Jackie Huffman, Cheryl
DeWeese, Joyce Sorg, Betty
Yoder, and Lou Ann Shafer pro-
vided a variety of breakfast cas-
seroles, muffins, rolls, mixed fruit,
juices, and coffee.
  After the breakfast, Betty Yoder,
president, presented three schol-
arships. Five hundred dollars was
given each of the following gradu-
ates: Brad Berghoff, Amber
Surfus, and Rochelle Boxell (pic-
tured above). The club was hon-
ored to have their parents present,
too.
  The club has had a busy June.
At the recent meeting at Knight
Civic Center, Brady Smekens re-
ported on the food booth held
during the Alfeld auction in the
gym and auditorium at the Knight
Civic Center.

  The club has been working in
the Knight Civic Center Conces-
sion stand during ball games be-
low the hill. Members work sev-
eral nights a week selling cold
drinks, popcorn, etc.
  July will also be a busy month for
the group. Cold drinks and water
will be sold to the parade partici-
pants and crowd prior to the
Salamonie Festival Annual Pa-
rade. During the rodeo, the club
will be offering cold drinks and
sandwiches. While the three-on-
three basketball and tractor pull
is held, the club again will operate
a refreshment stand.
  The club will have bags of candy
given to the ball players and
coaches for the parade. The kids
will be tossing out candy to the
crowd so look for a treat from the
Kiwanis Club Team.
  Brady also gave an update on
the Sunday Luncheon Program.
Another meeting will be held in
August to detail plans further.

CELEBRATING 75TH YEAR
The Warren Gamma Upsilon
Chapter of Tri Kappa will be start-
ing their 75th year of service to the
Warren Community.
  The Chapter was established on
August 2, 1927 by Charter Mem-
bers: Pearl Bartholomew,  Hadde
Black , Isabel Good-Byers, Ethel
Click, Ruth Good, Ruth Jones,
Buena Laymon, Pauline Priddy
McCague, Ermyntrude Shultz,
Ethel Wearly, Mary Wilhelm, Inez

Wilson.
  The chapter will begin their year
long celebration with a float in the
Salamonie Summer Festival Pa-
rade.  The float will support a 6’
tall decorated cake and over 1000
miniature lights will adorn the float.
The float will be on display after
the parade in front of Video Vision
for night time viewing and the
members will be serving birthday
cake at 9:00 p.m.   There are
approximately 60 members serv-
ing in the active and associate
chapters.

JCUMW MET

The Jefferson Center United Meth-
odist Women met at the church at
10:00 a.m. on June 6, 2002.  Presi-
dent Myrna Neff welcomed those
present and thanked the host-
esses Treva Holt, Esther Gray and
Carmen Wilks.  Myrna shared
birthdays from the Prayer Calen-
dar and told us she had e-mailed
greetings to a missionary in
Mozambique and received an an-
swer.  She welcomed our guest,
Agatha Miller.  Twelve members
answered roll call- Barbara Bear,
Ann Brauchla, Esther Gray, Mary
Lou Hanna, Barbara Hart, Mary
Emma Holmes, Treva Holt, Mary
Neff, Myrna Neff, Carmen Wilks,
Carolyn Winters and Pastor
Kathie Jones.
  Our lesson “To Have a Home:
Courageous Women Leading the
Way” was presented by Barbara
Hart. She had created a poster
showing poverty and
homelessness around our world.
Women of courage have often
seen the solutions to problems
that  government and society have
been unable or unwilling to face.
Members of United Methodist
Women historically have sought
to offer God’s shalom of safe ha-
ven to  women,  children, and
youth through our mission out-
reach.
  The president thanked the group
for the dozens of cookies to be
taken to Huntington House. She
also gave a report from the As-
sembly she attended in Philadel-
phia April 25-28.
  Joys and concerns were shared
and meeting closed with prayer.

BINGO AT THE LIBRARY
Eight children attended the Bingo
Party at the Van Buren Public
Library on Friday June 21st.
  As they entered the children’s
department, they received a bingo
card along with some beans or
markers to cover their numbers.
A few children would trade bingo
cards as they played the game.
We had several winners during
the hour. Each winner received a
book of their choice.
  Refreshments were different
kinds of party treats. Cool aid was
served.
  The next Story time will be Fri-
day morning June 28 th 10:30-
11:30. We are going to celebrate
Helen Keller’s Birthday. The at-
tendance prize drawing for the
Electronic Keyboard will also take
place.
  Those attending were Maryrose
Burns, Cameron Riddle, David
Irwin, Robert Tate, Lauren Yeakle,
Leah Yeakle and Tyler Joseph.
  July we start our Summer Read-
ing Program. We will be meeting
Monday and Wednesday morn-
ings 10:30-11:30. We will not meet
on Friday’s again until after the
Summer Reading Program.

4-H TRACTOR RESULTS

The Huntington County 4-H Trac-
tor Driving contest was held Sun-
day June 23 with 21 tractor mem-
bers participating in this year’s
contest.
  In the Lawn & Garden division,
Junior - Andy Ambriole – Cham-
pion; Josann Schoeff - Reserve
Champion; Other participants -
Cory Blocker, Ethan Drabenstot
and Erikk Schoeff
  Senior - Chris Hoffman – Cham-
pion; Nick Gressley - Reserve
Champion; Other participants -
Eric Brown, Tyler Gressley, Ja-
son Hoffman, Eric Kloer and Nick
Stanley
  In the Farm Tractor division, Jun-
ior - Cameron Baker -  Champion;
Mason Brown - Reserve Cham-
pion; Other participants - Matt
Blumer and Kevin Shafer; Senior
- Kyle Felton – Champion; Keith
Felton - Reserve Champion; Other
participants -Daniel Chenoweth,
Sam Scher, and Jason Updike.

  The Champion and Reserve
Champions are qualified to par-
ticipate in the Area Tractor Con-
test.
  The Area Contest will be held on
Saturday, June 29th at the Noble
County 4-H Fairgrounds in
Kendallville. Registration will be-
gin at 8:30 a.m. at the Merchants’
Center Building with the
contest starting at 9:00 a.m. The
contest is open to the public.

DAMES MET

A Hawaiian Luau was hosted by
Lilly Nutter & Taya Decker for
Warren’s Red Hatters.  The Innis
Party room was transformed
by the lovely, colorful decora-
tions.  Orange/pineapple punch,
a hula girl cake, plates of  fruit
tidbits (grapes, pineapple, canta-
loupes, watermelon, strawberries
& kiwi) completed the Hawaiian
atmosphere.
  Plans were made for attending
the Red Hatter tea at Hostess
House, 28 July.  Membership
cards were given to: Jo Bowman,
Taya Decker, Willadean Hethcote,
Debbie Ledbetter, Velma
Lindstrom, Lilly Nutter, Mary
Palmer, Helen Stokes, Martha
Buzzard, Dee Pattison and Vir-
ginia Olson.  Illness prevented
Miriam Rice and Helen Strassner
from attending.  A hilarious
time was had with each member
posing for a picture in Taya’s spe-
cial grass skirt chair.  Members
had to work at finding their place
at the table as the cards sported
their Hawaiian names.  The group
then traveled to the Hethcote’s to
see how their float is progress-
ing.  A poem was read,  composed
by Lilly Nutter with wonderful as-
sistance by Taya Decker.  It is
self-explanatory as it expresses
the purpose of the Red Hatters.

REAL ELEGANT DAMES
   by Lilly Nutter

Our Purple attire’s our

expression
  Of the royalty of our years,

And the red hats sported
so gaily

 Dispel all our notions of fears.

The enjoyable, friendly tea
parties

  Keep our friendships aglow
with joy;

When we wear our red and our
purple

  The attention we draw is :
“Oh Boy!”

We feel that laughter is healing,
  An outlet for all of our

tensions;

Being silly together is infectious
  Giving life whole new

dimensions.
 

We’ve given of ourselves to

our families,
  And played each hand at

those games

Our new career here at
Warren . . .

  Is serving as Real Elegant
Dames !



BARGAIN BASEMENT

Spring and Summer will arrive the
weekend of March 30.

Open Fri. and Sat. 9 to 4           tfn
24-HOUR TOWING

Damage-free with wheel lift.
D & S Lubritory.

Garage 765-934-2502

          Home  765-934-4285     tfn*
WARE-BRANDON

MONUMENTS

Serving the Warren  Area  with
markers and monuments since

1888.  Owner,  Pete Sorg
375-2705.  Associate Mark

Vickrey,     375-3804.

                                                  tfn*
DeWEESE  SOFT WATER  AND

APPLIANCE

A Technetic dealer,  375-3828
                                                  tfn*

RAINTREE APARTMENTS

in Warren, Indiana now filling
vacancies.  Rent  based on all
household incomes, security

deposit required.  Stove,
refrigerator, A/C and garbage

disposal furnished.  Call 375-4002
for applications.  Equal Housing

Opportunity Handicap Accessible.

TT1-800-743-3333                     tfn
D & J WOOD-WORKS

Furniture Repair, Restoration,
Stripping, Staining, Refurbishing,

Gluing. Dan/Joyce Frantz
260/694-6139 Liberty Center.

                                                  tfn*
GARAGE SALE

Sat. June 29 8am - 3 pm
infant & children's clothing, toys,
baby equipment, home decor &
much more.  216 S. Grover St,

            Warren.                    6/29~

Send in your ad today!

  Please PRINT your ad and Phone Number carefully.

   Name: __________________________________________________

   Your ad: _______________________________________________

   _________________________________________________________

   _________________________________________________________

   Phone Number:  ________________________________________

   Run my ad ______ Times    Enclosed is $ _______________

Payment must accompany order.

RATES
20 words $3.50.  Each word over 20 words is $.10 per word.  Each
additional insertion is the same price as the first time.
Send in your ad -- include name, address, and phone number (for our
records) and number of times you wish ad to run.  We reserve the right to
edit all ads.  Send to: WARREN WEEKLY, P O Box 695, Warren, IN  46792,
OR drop off at PJ's Flower and Gift, Downtown Warren by 10 a.m. on
Tuesday for the Friday edition.

EXAMPLE
For Sale -- 1986 Ford Fairlane, 4 door, power steering and brakes,
  1      2        3       4        5        6      7          8          9          10     11

10321 N. Victory, Warren.  Phone 260-000-0000.

 12    13        14       15          16         17       18

   Name  ____________________________________________

   Address __________________________________________

   City, State, Zip Code________________________________

1 Year Subscription $38.00 ___ 6 Months $19.00 ___

3 Months $9.50 ___

Renewal ___ or New Subscription ___

(Subscriptions to be mailed 1st Class)

   Send to:

WARREN WEEKLY • P O Box 695, Warren, IN  46792

Subscription Form to

THE WARREN WEEKLY
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CLASSIFIEDS

                  Eva P.

                 Witkamp

                  of

Call today at 260/375-3635 or

260/356-4150  or 1-888-701-0156

Listings in Warren Area
LANGTON ESTATES 5 lots - Phase I

starting @ $15,900
Now developing Phase II - 15 lots avail.
TBD 124W 6+ Acres ...................$36,000
TBD 800S(17.44 Acres) ............ $57,900
Lot #38 (Langton).....................PENDING
2970E 600S ............................... $59,900
116 W 3rd St .............................. $62,900
458 1st St ................................... $62,900
314 N Nancy St (New)................$69,900
11331S 125W Van Buren (New)..$69,900
507 E 1st St ................................ $72,900
215/217 Grover  ......................... $74,900
426N Main (New Price) .............. $72,900
5924S 600W  ............................. $79,900
9674E 700N Van Buren (New).... $118,900
Drive through Langton Estates and
watch the new construction.  Your

house could be next.  3 under

construction  this summer

HAVE BUYERS  NEED MORE
LISTINGS

Discover

the

World

on

Cable TV!

375-2115

WARREN CABLE TV

Warren Health & Fitness

216 W 4th Street

375-4848

Hours

7 - 9 Mon - Fri

8 - 5 Sat

Youth Hours

3:30 - 9 Mon - Fri

8 - 5 Sat

204 N. Wayne
Warren, IN

(260)375-3715

123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567

Mon thru Thur 6 to 2

Fri 6 to 7  and Sat 7 to 2

Ma & Pa's

Kettle

Support the businesses who
bring you your Hometown News!

Warren

   Pharmacy
260/375-2135

Special Deals

L'oreal Hair Color $5.00
Vaseline Intensive Care

Lotion $4.99 18 oz
Vaseline Intensive Care

Body Wash $2.99

--------------------

It pays to shop at the
Warren Pharmacy

CHILD CARE

at home mom will watch your
child(ren) in my home.  M-F 6am -

5pm, Fenced yard, references.

       Call Julie @ 375-4091   7/12~
FOUND

SR 3 & SR124
female lab type dog.

      Call 765/728-9241          6/28~
BE YOUR OWN BOSS

Tired of working for others for low
income.  Be your own boss and

determine your own income.  Get
the training you need to be

successful.  Take the challenge,
and make your dreams come true.
Visit us: www.Makethatdough.com

                                              7/17~
DIETER'S DREAM!!!

* Do you want to lose 10-29
poundes per month? (AND KEEP

IT OFF?
* Decrease appetite?
* Increase energy?

* Lower your stress?
* Look and feel great?

* Nutrition for the entire family!
Then take a stand and prove it.

Check us out: www.Fantasticu.com

                                              7/17~
FOR RENT

one bedroom apt. near Van Buren
300 mo + utilties and dep.

               934-2050.                7/3~
3 FAMILY RUMMAGE SALE

Sat. June 29th 8-4
5112 N Main St.

Clothes, bikes, Vera Bradley,
Home Interior pictures, Precious

Moments, weight bench, stair
stepper, tool chest, kid's toys,

stuffed Boyds Bears, too much to
mention! Don't miss this one!

                                              6/28~

$

$                     $

$

Time is
Money ...

Shop
Locally

and Save

www.NAPAonline.com

WARREN AUTOMOTIVE

128 N Wayne • Warren

375-3401

GARAGE SALE

11465S on 218 2 miles.
June 29 & 30 8 to 5

girls clothes 4-6X, toys, hide-a-
bed, can jars, animal clippers and

      more, child bed               6/28~
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AREA NEWS CONTINUED

24 Hour Service

PARKS
Heating & A/C Service

260-375-3512

Now Available at
Subway/Warren Deli

I69 & SR5

R & S
Electronics  & Hobbys
RCA & Zenith TV Sales & Svc.

Computer Sales & Svc.
Over 5,000 Ceramics & Crafts

124 N Wayne St • Warren

Open 9 to 5 Mon-Fri
Closed Sat. & Sun.

260/375-3030

Old Milkhouse

Ceramics

375-2515

RECITAL HELD
A piano recital was held June 9,
Sunday afternoon at 2:00 PM at
the Warren United Methodist Me-
morial Home with students of
Eileen & Charly Dye playing.
Those participants were:  Alicia &
Ryan Aldridge, Kassandra
Beemer, Kourtney Brubaker,
Elizabeth Collins, Devin Dale,
Charis & Sarah Daniels,  Aaron &
Joshua David, Drew Henly, Tristan
Heyde, Austin & Korey Jones,
Ashley Landrum, Russell
Moriarity,  Aaron, Caleb, Jacob &
Rachel Mossburg, Ashlee Murrill,
Cady Swagger, Lisa VanHyfte,
Kayla Villanueva, Meagan, Pete
& Shelley Wehr, Paige Widener.
   Certificates were given to all
who maintained their memorized
pieces all year and/or participated
in a recital during the year.  Those
students who qualified but were

not in the spring recital were: Ab-
bey Finch, Whitney
Neuenschwander, and Leslie
Witkamp.   Certificates, report
cards and pins were awarded to
13 students who participated in
the National Guild auditions in
Wabash at the Honeywell House
June 5.  Those students passed
and now belong to the National
Guild of Student Musicians (of
which there are over 120,000 pu-
pils coast to coast).  They are as
follows:  Elizabeth Collins, Aaron,
Caleb & Rachel Mossburg , Paige
Widener – 1st year winners;  Sa-
rah Daniels, Ashlee Murrill, Kayla
Villanueva – 3rd year winners;
Joshua David – 4th year winner;
Alicia & Ryan Aldridge, Charis
Daniels, Abbey Finch – 5th year
winners.  Eight of those students
did a 10-15-piece program, which
qualifies them for the National
Roll.  They are as follows:  Alicia

& Ryan Aldridge, Sarah Daniels,
Joshua David, Aaron, Caleb &
Rachel Mossburg, and Ashlee
Murrill.  Alicia & Ryan Aldridge
also received the Composer Pin
this year for playing a National
Program (10-15 pieces) for 5
years.
  Composer statuettes and other
prizes were awarded to those with
the most memorized pieces main-
tained for the year.   They were:
Kourtney Brubraker, Sarah
Daniels, Aaron, Caleb & Rachel
Mossburg.    Those with the most
total points for the year were:
Kourtney Brubraker, Elizabeth
Collins, Sarah Daniels, Aaron,
Caleb & Jacob Mossburg, Ashlee
Murrill and Cady Swagger.  The
most consistent practice awards
went to:  Kourtney Brubraker,
Elizabeth Coll ins, Whitney
Neuenschwander, Cady Swagger,
and Paige Widener.  The most

improved award went to:  Paige
Widener.

NEW AT WPL
New books received at the War-
ren Public Library are:
  Adult Fiction – Between Friends
by Macomber, Paradise Bay by
Pratt, The Survivor’s Club by
Gardner, The Beach House by
James Patterson, Taste of
Honeye by Eileen Gaudge, Book-
ends by Jane Green, Deadly Em-
brace by Jackie Collins, High on a
Hill by Garlock, Dead Midnight by
Muller, Wicked Forest by
Andrews, Hard Eight by
Evanovich, Silence is Golden by
Dams, Mount Vernon Love Story
by Clark and The Run to Gitche
Gumee.
  Nonfiction – Prisoners of Hope
by Curry & Mercer, Relationship
Rescue by McGraw, God’s Lead-
ing Lady by Jakes, Just the Per-
fect Name and What Management
Is.

REUNION HELD
Mr and Mrs Paul Plasterer were
host to the annual George and
Lydia Yoquelot reunion at their
home June 9, 2002.
  Those attending were Mary
Fairchild, Elsie Wygant, Jody
Hubartt, Chelsea Hallock and
Christan Lavoie of Roanoke, Jim
and Audrey Boylan of Auburn,
Mark Yoquelet of Cromwell, Ron
and Violet Martin of Windmere
Florida, Brian and Wendy Bartrom

of Van Buren, Carolyn Seely of
Angola, Clyde and Janet
Gustafson of Marion, Lance and
Pam Gray, Courtney and Ashley
of Wabash, Ed, Kay and Rachel
Carmel, John and Doris Souers,
Wayne Bartrom, Gene and Esther
Bartrom of Huntington, Holly Plas-
terer, Gary and Matthew Plasterer,
Debbie Cloud, Harold and Linda
Plasterer, John Machelle, Devin
and Colin Roger and Dakota Plas-
terer, Paul and Lois Plasterer, all
of Warren.

MOON REUNION
The Moon Family annual reunion
was held at Sunday, June 2, 2002,
at the Van Buren Lions Club. A
carry-in dinner was served at
noon.
  The family members and friends
attending were Corda Welsh,
Rosetta Welker, Michael Welker,
Jesse Moon, Ellen Mallernes,
George and Doris Moon, Connie
Fritch, Katie and Shannon
McCroskey, Ruth Turner, Caitlin
Imhoff, Christopher Curts, Ber-
nard and Nancy Cook, all of Van
Buren; John and Norma Moon,
Ted and Carolyn Stevens, Dor-
othy Lewis, Marion; Bill and
Barb Burnsworth, Gary, Brenda
and Marcus Thompson, Lagro;
Glen and Ruth Moon, Betty and
Joel Murray, Huntington; Steve
and Joyce Arnett, Troy and Kaleb
Arnett, Kelly and Mackenzie
Herring, Fort Wayne; Austin
Sutton, Pendleton; and Larry and
Laura Clark, Indianapolis.


